
     
 

 
 

    
 

 

 

 

 

St Caniceôs Catholic Primary 

Email:     stcanices@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Website: stcaniceskatoomba.catholic.edu.au 

Facebook: St Caniceôs School Katoomba 

158 Katoomba Street  (PO Box 200)  Katoomba  NSW 2780 

N EWSLETTER  

20th July 2015 Term 3 Week  2      

Growth through love and learning 

Dear Parents and Carers  
 

In last Sundayõs Gospel reading (Mark 6:30ð34) Jesus encouraged the 

apostles to remember that there are times to be at work and there are 

times not to be at work. 

 

There is a time for being out on mission and a time for being with the one 

who calls and sends us, writes Sister Veronica M. Lawson rsm. 

 

Last Friday was a time for many of us to not be at work and School and 

to appreciate what was around us and created by our God.   

 

In a Winter Wonderland it is easy to 

look around and be reminded of the 

beautiful area we live in.  I hope  

everyone was safe and as warm as 

possible.  
 

 

 

 

 

Mr Mark Geerligs 

Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St Mary of the Cross MacKillop Parish 

Parish Priest Fr. Ted Tyler 

Presbytery Contact  Ph: 02 4782 2804  

         Fax: 02 4782 6090 

Website: marymackillopupperbluemountains.org.au 

Mass Times 

Friday: Katoomba 12 noon Mass 

Saturday: Katoomba 9.30 am Mass Saturday Vigil: Leura 5pm Mass  

Sunday: Wentworth Falls 8am Katoomba 10am Leura 5pm 

Rosary: Monday Katoomba 8.30 am, Tuesday Leura 4.45pm,  

Wednesday Wentworth Falls 9.30 am, Friday Katoomba 11.30 am. 

Saturday Katoomba 9 am. 
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Mr Geerligs Away This Week  

This week Mr Geerligs will be helping out at a  

neighbouring school ð St Finbars in Glenbrook.  He will 

still be in contact with the school and will be available 

but by phone only.  Mr Geerligs will be returning to  

St Caniceõs in Week 3. 

 

RE News  
Mother Mary Frances Aikenhead  

This week we celebrate the life of Mary Aikenhead who 

died on July 22nd, 1858 in Dublin. Mother Mary Frances 

Aikenhead was the foundress of the Religious Sisters of 

Charity.  

 

Increasing unemployment, outbreaks of cholera and the 

great famine were part of the setting in which Mary 

Aikenhead founded her new Congregation the Religious 

Sisters of Charity in Ireland in 1815.  

 

Love was the compelling force behind all of her 

lifeõs work. Her warm-hearted caring love 

sprang from her deep tender love for God, 

which was rooted in faith ð a faith which enabled 

her to find God in all things and to love Him in 

all people.  

 

The spirit and work of Mary Aikenhead spread to  

Australia with the arrival of the first sisters on the  

31st December 1838. They were the first Religious 

Congregation to minister to the poor and oppressed in 

this land. 

Inspired by this same desire Sisters of Charity came to 

Katoomba in 1901 and established Catholic Education.  

Today the Sisters of Charity have a commitment to the 

alleviation of poverty, loneliness, suffering, ignorance 

and oppression in todayõs world. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Prayerful Celebration  

You are invited to join us in giving thanks for the life 

and legacy of Mother Mary Aikenhead at our Whole 

School Prayer, Friday  24nst  July at 8:40 am. 

 

2015 Upper Blue Mountains Music Festival  

The children who are participating in the Upper Blue 

Mountains Music Festival have a rehearsal on  

tomorrow. The children will walk down to Katoomba 

Public, accompanied by a teacher. Rehearsal will be for 

3 hours and then the children will walk back to school 

accompanied by a teacher.  

 

Stage 2 Colonial Play  

Stage 2 will be having an Incursion on Monday 27th July 

in the hall. The Incursion is an interactive dramatic  

educational show that brings to life the British  

Colonisation of Australia. Children in Year 3 and 4 

should have returned their permission notes by today.  

 

Sport and Fitness Timetable for Term 3  

The Sport and Fitness Timetable has been changed for  

classes for Term 3 to the following days. 

 

Tuesday   Year 1 and 2 

 

Wednesday    Stage 3 Blue and Stage 3 White 

 

Friday    Kinder, Year 3 and Year 4 

 

Literacy Corner  

Iõm back again with a few more hints to develop your 

childõs oral language.  Last term I gave you some ideas 

to work on with your child, and I hope you found them 

helpful. Here are some more ideas you might want to 

try. Choose the ones you think will  be appropriate for 

you and your child. 

 

¶ Take time to talk with your child 

¶ Wonder together about the world. 

¶ Share stories, rhymes and songs from many  

      cultures. 

¶ Talk about great books that you read together, or 

that you have read recently. 

¶ Listen, answer and ask questions. 

¶ Engage in lively conversation. 

¶ Praise turn taking and active listening 

¶ Share quality electronic screen time or TV  

      experiences with your child. 

¶ Encourage your child to talk about their thinking. 

 

All these little things can make a big difference. Go on, 

give it a go! 

Chris van der Walle 

Enrolling Now for 2016 



Mini Vinnies 

Winter Sleep Out 

Friday 31st July 
 

The Mini Vinnies Winter Sleep Out starts at 6.30pm and concludes on  

Saturday at 8.30am 

 

Support all participants by leaving a donation at the School Office 

 

Participants will receive a note soon detailing what to bring and  

expectations for the night. 
 

 

 

 

 

Pyjama Day 

Friday 31st July 
 

For all Students a Pyjama Day has been organised.  

 

A Gold Coin donation is asked to show your support.  

 



                                                       

 

 



LAST CHANCE TO COMPLETE  

THE PREMIERõS READING CHALLENGE. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The 2015 Premierõs Reading Challenge is drawing to a close, the final date to submit your list is 

Friday 21st August 2015 

 

I am always surprised that students do not enter. We have so many of the recommended books 

in each category in our Library. Our students have been reading them all year. The only thing 

they fail to do is GO ON LINE AND ENTER THE TITLE or number. 

 

Ms Catherine always puts the official PRC number on the front page, when we purchase a new 

book. 

 

We have yellow dots on the cover for the K-2 books, Orange dots for the 3 & 4 books and Blue 

dots for 5 & 6 books.  

 

WANT TO FAST TRACK to complete the challenge?  

 

I am currently reading 10 picture books a week for my Kindergarten granddaughter.  

 

Kinder students can borrow 2 books a day. Return them Tuesday, borrow another 2, bring them 

back and they can do that every lunchtime, so they end up with 10 books a week.  

 

Meanwhile Year 1-Year 6 can borrow 4 a day! 

 

FAST TRACKING OLDER STUDENTS. We have Big People Picture Books ð that are housed in the 

fiction section not down with the K -2 books. They have mature concepts and will make them 

think.  

 

THERE IS STILL TIME TO COMPLETE THE PREMERIERõS 

READING CHALLENGE AND GET THE CERTIFICATE! 

 

 



 

 

July  

Week 2  

Tuesday 21st Craft with Sr Colleen 
Student Banking 
UBMMF Rehearsal 

8.45am 

Wednesday  22nd Uniform Shop Open  

Thursday  23rd Choir  

Friday  24th My School Lunch Box 
School Assembly Year 1 
Mary Aikenhead 
Mass & Reconciliation 
S3Blue 

 
 

8.40am 
12noon 

Week 3  

Monday  27th Tai Chi 
My School Lunch Box 
Incursion for Stage 2 
Colonial Play 

8.50am 

Tuesday 28th Craft with Sr Colleen 
Student Banking 
ICAS English 
Parent Body Meeting  

8.45am 
 
 

7pm 

Wednesday  29th Uniform Shop Open  

Thursday  30th Ukulele  

Friday  31st My School Lunch Box 
Pyjama Day 
Prayer Assembly Mini 
Vinnies 
Mass & reconciliation 
Year 4 
Mini Vinnies Sleep Out 

 
 

8.40 am 
 

12 noon 

School Calendar 

 

My School Lunch Box  

Fresh Healthy Lunches for our Students 

Monday & Friday only. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent Body Meeting  
 

Tuesday  
28th July  

7pm  
 

Everyone Welcome  


